
Selectmen Meeting Minutes 
April 3, 2024 
 
Selectman Norman Beckwith called the meeting to order at 6:00pm. 
 
Calling of the roll: 
Selectmen: Norman Beckwith, David Thorp, Bill Nye 
Secretary: Carolyn Nye 
Guest(s): Tom Taliento 
 
Norman made a motion to accept the meeting minutes as written from March 20, 2024. 
David seconded. The motion carried 3-0. 
 
The selectmen spoke with the Greenville Town Manager Mike Roy about entering into 
a cost share agreement with the Town of Shirley paying 15% of excise taxes collected 
on motor vehicles and boats for the fiscal year 2024/2025. The selectmen are all in 
agreement that they are not in favor of paying this amount. They do agree to paying 
the agent fees for processing the motor vehicles and boat registrations. The selectmen 
have not decided what the final decision will be. 
 
The selectmen signed the Memorandum of Understanding between the Town of 
Greenville and Town of Shirley for the landfill closure debt. The amount will be 
$2,375.00 for the years 2024-2026. 
 
Norman filled out an application to apply for a safety grant through the MMA Risk 
Management Services. Carolyn will email it back to MMA for approval. 
 
The selectmen decided on the Town of Shirley budget meeting for April 10, 2024, and 
April 11, 2024(if needed) and the Shirley Library at 6:00pm. Carolyn will post it at the 
Town Office, Post Office, the town website, and Facebook page. 
 
The selectmen signed the proposal from Seacoast Security for putting the cameras in 
the Town Office.  
 
Norman adjourned the meeting at 7:40 pm. 
 
Submitted by, 
Carolyn Nye 
 
 
 
 


